Terry Philpott
Town Clerk

Ware Town Council
The Priory

High Street

Ware

Hertfordshire

SG12 9AL

5th June 2024

Dear Terry,

Further to my Internal Audit of the Council in respect of the 2024 Annual Return, | am
submitting my report and observations to the Council. As you will notice from the attached
Internal Audit Report it was unfortunately necessary to issue a negative response in respect
of Control Objective M.

Control Objective M

“In the year covered by this AGAR, the authority correctly provided for a period for the
exercise of public rights as required by the Accounts and Audit Regulations”

Reason for the negative response Control Objective M

Regulation 14 of The Accounts and Audit Regulations (2015) sets out the requirements in
respect of The Period for the Exercise of Public Rights

As you are aware, it was not possible during the internal audit to verify that the Council had
properly discharged its obligations as set out in the Regulations.

Regulation 15 requires that the Notice for Period for the Exercise of Public Rights must be
published on the Councils website. As advised in my Interim Internal Audit Report this had
not been done.

Implications in respect of the Annual Return

As previously advised it will be necessary for a negative response to be entered on the
Internal Audit Report. In_addition, the Council will also have to return a negative response in

respect of Assertion 4 of the Annual Governance Statement.

It is highly likely that this issue will be subject to further query by the External Auditor and it
would be helpful in that regard if the Council were to properly Minute a discussion of a
review of this issue and to include an explanatory letter when submitting the Annual Return.
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In addition to the Negative Response on the Internal Audit Report | have also responded ‘Not
Covered’ in respect of the Control Objectives K and L and | am required to explain why |
have done this.

We have responded 'Not Covered' in response to Objective K is that it is not
applicable to your Council as you did not certify yourself as exempt from External
Audit.

At present no specific guidance has been provided to set out what the ‘relevant
legislation’ is in respect of Control Objective L. We have tested against the
requirements of Statutory Instruments 2015/480 The Local Government
(Transparency Requirements) and 2015/494 The Smaller Authorities (Transparency
Requirements), neither of which apply to your Council. The publication requirements
of Statutory Instrument (2015/234) The Accounts and Audit Regulations are covered
in our responses to Internal Control Objectives M and N. The Council should note
that we have not considered any additional publication requirements that may apply,
for example those set out in the ICO Model Publication Scheme for Parish Councils.

In addition to this letter and the statutory Internal Audit Report | have also submitted our
Internal Audit Observations and Summary to you by email. | would be grateful if you could
bring all of these to the Council's attention in due course.

Yours sincerely,

Kevin Rose ACMA
Director



